Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
  Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
December 14, 2016


Call to Order:  
 Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday December14, 2016 at the front clubhouse.  President Pro Temper Hebert welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 7:00 PM. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Roll call was taken. Board Members present were; Pres. Pro Temper Hebert, Treasurer Rodriguez, Director Marley and Secretary Rivera. Director Balderson was absent due to illness.  Directors Pope, Olsen, Koplar and Flores were also in attendance. 

Reorganization of Board Directors:  
The board took a brief recess to reorganize and seat officers. The results below will constitute the new Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors.
				Vern Olsen - 	   President
				Bob Marley -	   Vice President
				Jose Rodriguez - Treasurer
				Roger Hebert -	    Director
				Ana Pope - 	    Director
				Daniel Flores -     Director/SOA
Denise Koplar -    Director
				Carmen Viera -    Secretary

Approval of Minutes:  
Mary Rivera read minutes from the board meeting held on November 9th and the Annual Meeting held on November 19, 2016.  A motion was made by Treasurer Rodriguez to accept minutes as read, second for approval by Director Herbert.  All in favor, motion carried.   

Treasurer Report: 	
Treasurer Rodriguez read financial report and reviewed each account to highlight each balance for the new board members. Director Hebert motioned to accept the financials and activity calendar as read, seconded for approval by Vice President Marley. All in favor, motion carried.

Business:
· President Olsen read a short list of items the board needs to be attentive to; having a new contact list of the board directors’ telephone numbers. Also notifying ELS management of new board members, etc. 
· A brief update by the board to the members regarding the recent quarterly managers meeting held on December 8, 2016.
· Vice President Marley gave an overview and status of the statutory committee’s strategies moving forward with negotiating with ELS.
· Treasurer Rodriguez motion that the January 2017 edition of the Starlight Ranch Newsletter will be released on or after January 2, 2017.  This is due to the printer closing for the holiday and holiday time restraints. 

A motion was made by Director Hebert to adjourn meeting, seconded by Vice President Marley. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:59 PM.
